
Notice of Exemption 

To: Office of Planning and Research From: San Bernardino County 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 121 Department of Public Works 
Sacramento, CA 95814 Environmental Management Division 

825 E. Third Street, Room 123 
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0835 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
San Bernardino County 
385 North Arrowhead Avenue, Second Floor 
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0130 

Project Description Applicant 

 
San Bernardino County Dept of Public Works 

 825 E. Third Street 
 Address 

 San Bernardino, CA 92415-0835 

 (909) 387-8109
 Phone 
 

 Representative 

 AJ Gerber 
 Name 

 Same As Applicant 
 Address 

 Anthony Pham, P.E., Division Chief 
Lead Agency Contact Person 

Same as Applicant (909) 387-8109
Phone 

Exempt Status: (check one) 

Ministerial [Sec. 21080(B)(1); 15268]; 
Declared Emergency [Sec. 21080(B)(3); 15269(a)]; 
Emergency Project [Sec. 21080(B)(4); 15269(b)]; 
Categorical Exemption.  State type and section: Class 1, Section 15301 (c); Class 2, Section 15302 
Statutory Exemptions.  State code number: 
Other Exemption:    

Reasons why project is exempt: Class 1 allows for repair and maintenance activities on existing streets, 
sidewalks, gutters, and similar facilities that involve negligible or no expansion of use beyond that existing at the 
time of the lead agency’s determination. Class 2 allows for replacement or reconstruction of existing structures or 
facilities where the new structure will be located on the same site as the structure replaced and will have 
substantially the same purpose and capacity as the structure replaced.   

Chief, Environmental Mgmt. Div. 
Signature    Anthony Pham, P.E. Title   Date 

 Signed by Lead Agency Signed by Applicant 

Date received for filing at OPR:   N/A 

Project Title:  Stanfield Cutoff Project 

Project Location:  The project is located at the 
intersection of Stanfield Cutoff and SR-38/North Shore 
Drive, Big Bear City, San Bernardino County. 

Project Description: The Project is to install a 
roundabout at the intersection of State Route 38 (SR-
38) and Stanfield Cutoff (also known as North Shore
Drive) to improve the intersection’s efficiency, traffic
flow, and pedestrian/public safety.  The Project work
includes reconstruction and installation of a single-lane
roundabout with multi-use path, crosswalks and
sidewalks, curb, gutter, curb ramps in accordance with
current design standards and pursuant to the Americans
with Disabilities Act (ADA) guidelines, utility relocations,
street lighting, tree and vegetation removal, installation
of drainage features and new signage and striping to
accommodate the round-about intersection
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